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TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0411960164 

Facebook Page – Click here  Small Schools Website – Click here  

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Yac 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLAYGROUP WILL BE HELD THIS THURSDAY 
BEGINNING AT 9AM UNTIL 11AM. ALL ARE WELCOME. 

  
A REMINDER TO ALL FAMILIES TO 

FREQUENTLY CHECK TIQBIZ BECAUSE MANY 

SPECIFIC EVENTS ARE PUT ON THIS 

RESOURCE ALONG WITH THE NEWSLETTER. 

 

Absence forms can be submitted on Tiqbiz for 
any students absent. Please check with the 

office that the email address you are using with 
Tiqbiz is the same that we have at school 

(Grade Expert), so that unexplained absence 
alerts can be given to parents. 

 

Welcome to Ella (Grade 3) and Lachlan Wright 

(Grade 1) – we hope you enjoy your time at 

Tallygaroopna Primary School. 

 

School Fees are due now. Contact the school if a 

payment plan needs to be set up. 

 

Random Acts of Kindness  

– this week’s givers are: Fenn and Will. Well 

done to Tait & Nate for last week. 

 
THIS WILL BE THE LAST NEWSLETTER FOR 

PARENTS IN A PAPER FORM. ALL FUTURE 

NEWSLETTERS WILL NOW BE PUT ON OUR 

SCHOOL WEBSITE AND ALSO SENT TO 

FAMILIES VIA TIQBIZ. WE ARE OBVIOUSLY 

TRYING TO MANAGE COSTS AT THE SCHOOL 

– SOME PAPER COPIES WILL BE AVAILABLE 

AT THE OFFICE IF NEEDED. 

 

  DIRECT BANK DEPOSIT 

Account Name:  

Tallygaroopna Primary School 

BSB: 063—527 

Account number: 00907788 
Please ensure you include family name and 

payment description as reference. 
 

 
 

 

TERM 2 NO. 9    18th April 2017     

News from the Principal’s Desk 
Hi everyone 
I hope all parents and children had a happy and enjoyable Easter 
break – how time flies when you are having fun. This period was 
a good opportunity to recharge the batteries and freshen up 
because Term 2 (11 weeks) will be just as busy and full as the 
first few months. We start the new Term with 75 students which 
is a fantastic effort by everyone at the school. We are looking 
forward to building on our enrolments for the future and 5 Open 
Days have been set for mid/late Term 2. This information has 
been put on Facebook also – reinforce this with potential new 
families please. 
The last week of Term 1 was an eventful one with plenty 
happening as always. It was fantastic to see the Parental Support 
at the Travel Expo and the Grade 5/6 students did an amazing 
job with their Country Projects. We also had a Bravehearts Visit 
on Personal Safety and the Parents Club as always did a great 
job with the Easter Munch N Crunch Day. It was also great to see 
so many people from our school community attend the Easter 
Raffle Draw – congratulations to those people who went away 
with some chocolate treats            – nobody missed out which was 
great.  
During the holiday period, information in regard to the Grade 4/5 
Woorabinda Camp went on Tiqbiz a number of times. Any families 
who are interested in this outdoor education opportunity needed 
to let me know today for numbers. This is not convenient, but 
unfortunately we received notice of this camp during the last day 
of Term 1. Information in a hard copy form went home as well 
today. Photo envelopes also went home before the holidays and 
these need to be returned with payments by Thursday 27th April – 
Photo Day.  
As always, there are many items in the first edition of the 
newsletter for the term, so please read all of these items carefully. 
Major items addressed in this newsletter focus on Speech 
Therapy, the Leadership Conference, the Mother’s Day Craft 
Activity Day, the Responsible Pet Program, the Athletic Sports, 
Interschool Cross Country, NAPLAN, the Sporting Schools 
Program and Anzac Day, to name a few, so read these items 
carefully and don’t hesitate to contact the school if further 
clarification is needed.  
Karen will be at the school until Thursday as usual to attend to 
any matters that arise. I look forward to catching up with some 
parents throughout the week.  

David Brodie (Principal) 
THE NEXT EDITION OF THE NEWSLETTER WILL BE A MINI 

ONE. THIS WILL BE PUT ON TIQBIZ AND OUR SCHOOL 
WEBSITE. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

mailto:tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Tallygaroopna-Primary-School/537390216312887
http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/
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Photos of the Week – Travel Expo (Harmony Day) 
 

    
 

   
 

   
 

   
 

   
 

Congratulations to Eloise Walker who has been selected as a 
Northern Rivers representative in the initial SSV 12 & Under trial 

squad for Cricket. 
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March 2017 Highlights with Class Dojo!  

 7 teachers in our school used ClassDojo 

 7 parents connected to your school 

 70 Story posts 

 1,889 moments celebrated 

 Home reading was the most awarded skill  

 
 

At School Council last term, we discussed the possibility of getting some more lego for the 
children of the school. We thought we would seek donations from the school and local 
community first - if there was any lego that families may not utilise anymore.                 

Your assistance with this little project would be appreciated. 

The children of Tallygaroopna PS have really loved utilising lego at lunch recess, so we look 
forward to getting some donations if possible. We will review how successful this has been 
early next term and look at any further action if needed then. 

Thanks in anticipation. 

David 

 
On the 28th April, 2017 Tiqbiz will be formally rebranded to FlexiBuzz.  
 
To ensure that your users can accurately locate the app and platform information, we will 
initially promote the "Tiqbiz is now FlexiBuzz" logo. This means that a potential user 
entering "Tiqbiz" or "FlexiBuzz" will be able to find the website or the app in the app stores.  
 
The rebrand of the app will require users to apply the update. We will communicate with all 
users prior to the change and will continue to monitor app updates to determine an 
appropriate time to allow FlexiBuzz to stand alone and remove the reference to Tiqbiz. 
 
Over the coming weeks we will also provide access to a new range of collateral to help you 
promote FlexiBuzz to your users. 
 
 

 

AusKick will start on Wednesday 26th April at the Tallygaroopna 
Recreation Reserve 

Families will need to register online - follow the prompts. 

http://www.aflauskick.com.au/ 
Inquiries to Brent Karl on 0455 345183. 

http://www.aflauskick.com.au/
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SCIENCE AT TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL 

During S.T.E.M lessons this term, we have had a focus on technology and students have 
been learning the basics of Computer Science. The older classes have been working using 
a program called Scratch and the younger students have been exploring coding concepts 
using the Kodable and Code.org programs. The students have been working hard to 
understand the basics of writing computer code and have been using coding blocks to create 
algorithms. All of the programs we have been using in STEM are web based and you can 
access them with your child at home.  I am sure they would love to share with you the work 
they have been doing and the programs they have created.  

Next term the 5/6 students will embark on a unit of Lego Robotics, and the younger students 
will look at simple engineering concepts. In preparation for their unit next term, the 5/6 
Students built their Lego Robots. They worked very well as a team and there was a definite 
hum of excitement as groups finished building their bots and tried coding their first set of 
commands. Students are looking forward to setting some challenges for the robots next 
term. 

Happy coding, 

Mrs Woolley 
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Book Club Issue 2 

Book Club Issue 2 order forms went home with students today. If 

you would like to place an order, please return the completed order 

form with payment (or pay via LOOP) by Friday, 28th April. 
 

 

ATTENDANCE: Any students away from school must be accounted for. We would appreciate a formal note or 

phone call in regard to any absences that occur throughout the year. Absences can be submitted on Tiqbiz for any 

students also. Please check with the office that the email address you are using with Tiqbiz is the same that we 

have at school (Grade Expert), so that unexplained absence alerts can be given to parents. 

 
IF ALL FAMILIES COULD DONATE A BOX OF TISSUES AND SOME ANTI BACTERIAL 

HANDWASH TO THE SCHOOL THIS WOULD BE APPRECIATED. THESE CAN BE DROPPED 
OFF AT THE OFFICE. 

 

Supervision – before and after school hours 
A reminder to families that children should be in attendance at school before 9am, but teacher 

supervision will not be provided before 8.30am. 
 

CAR PARK SAFETY 
A reminder to all families about using the Car Park safely at the start and end 
of the school day. Obviously, schools are busy places and if we all follow these 
guidelines we will have no major incidents. The main points from the School 
Car Parking Policy are:  
 
1. Parents may drop off children at the walking path in the car park every 
morning.  
2. At the end of the day, children are only to enter the Car Park once they 
have been collected by their parents. Children will assemble in the Senior 
Playground area and be monitored by staff. 

 
OUR FRIENDS FROM THE TALLYGAROOPNA CFA 

 



 

 

 

 

6 

 
 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

– Term 1 / Week 8 
 

All students received a certificate and also a free icy pole voucher to use this term. 
 

Foundation / Grade 1 
Miss Beer’s Curious Caterpillars 

Benji 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Benji, I was so impressed with the effort you put 
into your Aquamoves Cluster Day recount. You 

have really improved your writing this term. 
Thanks for your hard work Benji!! 

Grade 1/2 
Miss L’s Crafty Cats 

Gemma 
            
   

 

 
This week I was really impressed with Gemma’s 

reading. It was great to see her reading a text 
she had read before with such great expression 

and fluency! Well done Gemma. 
 
 
 
 

 

Grade 3/4 
Mrs H’s Mad Hatters 

Samuel 
               

   
 
 

 
 

 

 
Samuel was Student of the Week for the 

excellent focus you showed this week. Not only 
did Sam get a GOLD Mathletics certificate, try 
his best in Running (he has consistently been 

running 10 laps) but I was super impressed with 
his use of “voice’ in his Big Write this week! 

Great work Sam. 

Grade 5/6 
Miss T’s Funky Monkeys 

Liv 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Liv was awarded Student of the Week for 
showing a growth mindset during your 

persuasive writing task this week. You tried new 
things and pushed yourself out of the comfort 
zone. Well done as you produced as amazing 

piece of writing. 

 

Values Vault Winner for Week 8 was Jack    Nude Food Winners – 1/2 & 3/4 
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There is a book at the office which needs to be signed if the need arises. 
This is for Student Late Arrivals and Early Departures. This needs to be 
signed by parents (or whoever is dropping off or picking up your child). 
There is also a Visitors Book to be signed for all visitors to the school 

(this includes parents who stay for reading/Parents Club activities, etc). 
This will aid our emergency management of the school. 

 
Students from our school in Grades 5/6 will soon be undertaking an education tour of the national 
capital. Students will be given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs 

with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy. 
The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the 

national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the 
cost of the excursion the Australian Government is contributing funding of $30 per student under 

the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly 
to the school upon completion of the excursion. 

 
 

1. Attendance Awards  
Congratulations to the following students who have had outstanding attendance for Term 1 (95% or above) and have been 
able to maximise their potential for learning. At Tallygaroopna PS, we are extremely proud of student’s attendance rate 
and this speaks highly for the engaging and motivating programs which are implemented at school. These awards were 
presented at assembly today.  
 
Term 1  
Foundation / Grade 1 (14 students) –  Stevie Rey, Lara, Diesel, Kade W, Lexie, Jodie, Cooper, Fenn, Tait, Alira, Liam, 
Kade H, Will, Sofia,  
Grade 1/2 (15 students) – Charlie, Lloyd, Hamish, Callum, Owen, Imogen, Zac, Hazel, Jimmy, Jai, Oscar, Sienna, Bohdi, 
James, Lynn,  
Grade 3/4 (13 students) – Ruby Rose, Lachlan G, Jade, Chantelle, Beau, Nate, Lachlan M, Lilly, Roseannah, Jake, 
Sam, Tom, Ashton 
Grade 4/5/6 (16 students) – Jessica, Zoe, Dan, Daniel, Leah, Ashleigh, Alicia, Jack, Zane, Tayla, Liv, Ryan, Taylah, Ethan, 
Declan, Eloise 
 
We had 27 students record 100% attendance in Term 1 which was a fantastic result. Any student who records 100% 
attendance at the end of the year will receive a special laminated certificate.  
 
2. Easter Raffle  
A huge thank you to the many families who sold raffle tickets for the Easter Raffle last term and donated many items for 
our hampers. The school was able to raise $570 for the Royal Children’s Hospital Appeal which was a great effort. The 
lucky Easter Raffle winners are listed below – apologies for any incorrect names / spelling.  
 
1st Ashton Van Taarling  2nd Neil Walker   3rd Jo Bourke 
4th Wright Family   5th Jack Fleming   6th Clayton Groves 
7th Alicia Sprunt   8th Haberfield Family  9th Calvin Williams 
10th Austin Family   11th Matthew Impey  12th Haberfield Family 
13th Aden Dyson   14th Zac Donders   15th Jessica Bassett 
16th Newbound Family  17th Arlow Williams  18th Kerrie Kimberley 
19th Bill Klein   20th Stephanie Fleming  21st Alira Bux 
22nd Haberfield Family  23rd Isabella Binion-Hutchinson 24th Dee Palmer 
25th Julie Mawson  26th Diesel Barclay-Kimberley 27th Zane Brown 
28th Stuie Hall   29th Kaedyn Binion-Hutchinson  30th Ryan Voss 
31st Newbound Family  32nd Zac Donders   33rd Bailey Mawson 
34th Taylah Lindrea  35th Sandra Wallace  36th Daniel Elliott 
37th Callum Glover 
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3. School Photo Day 
This is scheduled for Thursday 27th April. Photo envelopes went home before the holidays and all payments along with 
envelopes need to be returned before the photo day. Family envelopes can be picked up from the office and there will be 
some group photos taken on the day – Grade 6, School Captains, JSC…etc. 
 
4. Speech Therapy 
This is scheduled for tomorrow with Impact all day. Family notes went home before the holidays and parents are invited 
to attend these sessions so that the further work can be implemented at home if needed. 
 
5. Leadership Conference 
School Captains and Vice Captains of the school will be attending this conference with Mr Brodie at the Eastbank Centre 
in Shepparton on Wednesday 26th April. Permission forms will go home this week for Jack, Cohan, Liv and Eloise and all 
students will travel in Mr Brodie’s car leaving at 8.30am sharp. The first session begins at 9.15am and the day concludes 
at 2.30pm so we anticipate returning back at school by 3pm. Students are required to bring a packed morning tea and 
lunch along with a drink bottle for the day and school uniform and leadership badges are required for the day. GRIP 
Leadership may take images and recordings at the GRIP Student Leadership Conference that may be used for advertising 
purposes. For full details of our Privacy Policy please visit www.gripleadership.com.au/privacy-policy 
 
6. Pie Drive Orders  
These are due back to school on Thursday 27th April and your assistance with this would be appreciated. The delivery day 
is on Tuesday 9th May and all orders will be boxed neatly in the Multi-Purpose Room and can be picked up after school on 
this day.  
 
7. Parents Club Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Monday 1st May beginning at 7.30pm and all are welcome. The last night meeting was 
really well attended, hence a night meeting has been set again. 
 
8. Mother’s Day Activity Day 
All students will be able to participate in a Craft Activity Day on Wednesday 3rd May which will be organised by the Parents 
Club. There will be a small cost per student ($3 – pay by Friday 28th April please) and more specific details may be in next 
week’s newsletter. The sessions will take place from 9.30am until 1pm – if any parents can assist on this day see Philippa 
Collins please. 
 
9. Responsible Pet Program 
Our whole school will be participating in this program on Thursday 4th May. The Responsible Pet Ownership Primary 
School Program is aimed at 5-12 year olds and has been delivered to over 1 million Victorian primary school children. It 
visits over 800 primary schools each year across the state. The Program includes a dog visit, multimedia tools, role play, 
song and story time.  
 
The Program focuses on teaching students about dog safety:  
* when dogs should be left alone  
* things we should not do to dogs  
* how can you tell if a dog is happy, frightened or angry  
* a safe way to approach and greet a dog  
* what to do if approached by an unknown or aggressive dog.  
 
The Program also introduces and develops the following concepts:  
* choosing an appropriate pet general welfare and husbandry  
* the importance of identification and registration  
* confinement and housing, exercise and training.  
 
There are a range of presentations designed to target the specific audiences in relation to grade level, prior knowledge 
and learning modes. All dogs used in the program are carefully tested and under the control of a pet educator at all times. 
Below is a summary of specific times for our program:  
 
9.30-10.10       F-2        37 children 
10.15-10.55     Gr 3/4   18 children 
11.30-12.10     Gr 5/6   20 children 



 

 

 

 

9 

 
 
10. Interschool Cross Country 
This has been confirmed for Thursday 4th May at the Shepparton Lake Victoria in Shepparton (new venue) and students 
in Grade 3-6 will have an opportunity to participate in this program. Permission forms will go home ASAP and the cost for 
this day is $2 for bus. We will leave at 12.30pm and return at 3pm. 
 
Age groups:        10 and under – boys & girls 2000m 
  11 year olds – boys & girls  3000m 
  12/13 year olds – boys & girls 3000m 
 
Times:  1.15pm 10 & under boys 
  1.30pm 10 & under girls 
  1.30pm 11 y.o. boys 
  1.45pm 11 y.o. girls 
  2.00pm 12 / 13 y.o. boys 
  2.15pm 12 / 13 y.o girls 
 
 
11. Athletic Sports  
The EGPSSA athletic sports will be held on Tuesday, 2nd May at McEwen Reserve, Shepparton (Little Athletics track 
beside the Sports Stadium). A back up day is planned for Wednesday 17th May if there is inclement weather. Parents are 
requested to transport athletes to and from McEwen Reserve. Children will need to be dropped off no later than 9.00am 
and will report to Mrs Haberfield who will mark the roll. At the conclusion of the sports, parents are to collect them. This 
should be approximately 3.00pm. If families think they will have difficulty transporting their children to the sports please 
contact the school. In the event of inclement weather, the wet weather committee will meet at 8.00am, if there is going to 
be a postponement, this will immediately be announced on 3SR and 96.9FM and the principals of the schools will be 
contacted. Parents will be contacted via Tiqbiz if the sports are cancelled. Students will still be required at school – 
IF THE SPORTS HAPPEN TO BE CALLED OFF!!  
Children are asked to bring their own drink which will travel with them, or a plastic mug labelled with their name. Children 
may bring their own lunch or lunches and drinks can be purchased from the Canteen which is being catered for by a school 
on the day. Children who are not competing in an event must bring along a note signed by a parent.  
This year, we will plan to use our school marquee again, so there should be plenty of shade available. If you can assist 
with transporting this please contact the school ASAP. School Uniform and School Hats are required for the day – 
sun cream can be provided on the day if needed, but students are encouraged to put this on before they arrive on the day.  
 

WE ARE DESPERATE FOR HELP ON THE DAY SO IF YOU CAN ASSIST 
PLEASE LET US KNOW ASAP. WE WILL BE RUNNING EVENTS 

THROUGHOUT THE DAY AND SOME EXTRA HANDS WOULD BE 
BENEFICIAL. STAFF WILL ALSO BE SUPERVISING SPECIFIC AGE GROUPS. 

WE ALSO NEED SOME HELP GETTING OUR LARGE MARQUEE TO THE 
VENUE – CONTACT MR B. 

 
FOSBURY FLOP FORMS MUST BE RETURNED ALSO – HIGH JUMP. 

 
 
 
12. Open Days 
We have set a number of Open Days towards the end of Term 2 for prospective families to have a look around the school. 
Please reinforce this with any families who are coming to our school in 2018 or are yet to make a decision about schooling 
for the New Year. A flyer is in this edition of the newsletter and extra tours can be organised if needed. 
 
13. Thank You  
Thanks to all of the parents who assisted with Munch N Crunch, the Easter Raffle and any other activities at school last 
term. In Term 2, some major fundraising will occur and we are positive that we will continue to receive great support as 
we always do from our school community. The Movie Night and Biggest Morning Tea is set for Thursday 25th May and 
we look forward to this day being a wonderful success.  
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14. NAPLAN 
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is an annual assessment for students in Years 3, 
5, 7 and 9. It has been an annual event for schools since 2008. On Tuesday 9th, Wednesday 10th and Thursday 11th 
May, students will undertake the 2017 NAPLAN tests. A back up day will be made available on the Friday.  
NAPLAN is made up of tests in the four domains of Reading, Writing, Language Conventions (spelling, grammar and 
punctuation) and Numeracy. NAPLAN assesses skills in literacy and numeracy that are developed over time, through the 
school curriculum. NAPLAN is not a pass or fail type test, but rather shows how individual students are progressing in 
numeracy and literacy skills against national standards for all Australia children.  
All students are encouraged to participate in the tests. Students with disability may qualify for special provisions that reflect 
the support normally provided to them in the classroom. An individual student NAPLAN report will be issued by the school 
later this year. Parents can use this information to monitor how their child is progressing and to identify any areas of 
concern. Parents may also wish to use their child’s results to discuss progress with teachers. Class Teachers will be 
conducting most of the NAPLAN tests with Grade 3 and 5 students this year.  
More information is available at www.naplan.edu.au 
 

  Tuesday 9 May 
2017 

Wednesday 10 May 
2017 

Thursday 11 May 
2017 

Year 
3 

Language conventions 
40 minutes 

Writing 
40 minutes 

Reading 
45 minutes 

Numeracy 
45 minutes 

Year 
5 

Language conventions 
40 minutes 

Writing 
40 minutes 

Reading 
50 minutes 

Numeracy 
50 minutes 

 
 
15. Anzac Day 
On Tuesday 25th April, our school will participate in the Anzac Day Memorial Service which will be held at Welsford Street 
in Shepparton at 11am. Jack, Cohan, Liv and Eloise (School Leaders – uniforms required) will represent our School 
Leadership group and they will lay a wreath as a mark of respect for this important day. Students attending will need to be 
at Welsford Street by 10.00am. All students, parents and teachers are welcome to attend this ceremony to remember and 
acknowledge the ultimate sacrifice our diggers have made during wartime.  
Students in Grades 3-6 will be making Anzac Biscuits for the whole school on the Monday morning from 9.30am until 
11am. Any students interested in making a wreath for the Anzac Day ceremony can participate in this session which is 
being organised by Philippa Collins. The session will begin on Monday 24th April at 11am and conclude at 11.30am. If any 
families could donate some flowers for the wreath it would be greatly appreciated. Anzac Badges are available 
for sale at the office – Gold coin donation each 
 
16. Pie Warmers  
During second and third terms, students are able to bring along pies, sausage rolls, pizzas, etc to be heated in the pie 
heater. Food must be wrapped in foil and labelled with the child’s name using a permanent marker. This will begin 
immediately. No lunch orders are available in Terms 2 and 3 from the Tally Servo.  
 
17. Icy Poles 
We have decided to continue to make Icy Poles available to students each Friday. The cost of icy poles will continue to be 
50 cents each and money for this will go towards fundraising generated by the Junior School Council. 
 
18. School Production Auditions  
All grade 4/5/6 students have received scriptfor the School Production which is planned for Wednesday 6th September. 
The production this year is titled “The Adventures of Super Stan” and there are a large number of speaking parts. All of 
the characters are in this edition of the newsletter and we are planning to audition early this term. Therefore, any students 
wishing to try out for specific parts should read their scripts as much as possible in anticipation of auditions and the 
finalisation of parts. 

http://www.naplan.edu.au/
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19. Colder Months - Tissues  
Obviously, with anticipated colder weather students should be wearing appropriate clothes during this term. If families, 
could bring in a box of tissues each this would assist the school 
 
20. Sporting Schools Program  
We have finally had some sports confirmed for Term 2. These will be Orienteering on a Monday and Basketball on a 
Tuesday. Both sports will be held at school this term after school. We are fortunate to have a member from the Shepparton 
Gators implement the basketball program so we hope that this will be well supported. As per usual, sessions after school 
begin at 3.35pm and will finish at 4.35pm. Students receive a healthy snack before the program begins for all school 
sessions. Students need to be picked up immediately after each session. An enrolment sheet is attached to this edition of 
the newsletter. 
 
We aim to limit places to 20 for each sport if possible, so get in quick to avoid disappointment.  
 

Orienteering – all sessions at school Basketball – all sessions at school 

 
Session 1 – Monday 1st May 
Session 2 – Monday 8th May 
Session 3 – Monday 15th May 
Session 4 – Monday 22nd May 
Session 5 – Monday 29th May 
Session 6 – Monday 5th June 
Monday 12th June – Queen’s Birthday Holiday 
Session 7 – Monday 19th June 
 

 
Tuesday 2nd May – Athletic Sports (no session) 
Session 1 – Tuesday 9th May 
Session 2 – Tuesday 16th May 
Session 3 – Tuesday 23rd May 
Session 4 – Tuesday 30th May 
Session 5 – Tuesday 6th June 
Tuesday 13th June – Curriculum Day (no session)  
Session 6 – Tuesday 20th June 
Session 7 – Tuesday 27th June 
 

 
21. School Hats  
Hats are still compulsory for all students early in Term 2. As a Sun-Smart School we wear hats until the end of April. 
 
22. Playgroup Dates  
This program continues this week and will be coordinated by John Hosking (new School Chaplain). All the community is 
invited to drop in with little ones and have a tea / coffee and a chat. Playgroup is every fortnight and begins at 9am and 
concludes at 11am. Specific dates are below – these are all open to change: 
 
Term 2 – April 20th, May 4th, May 18th, June 1st, June 15th  
Term 3 – July 27th, August 10th, August 24th, September 7th, September 21st  
Term 4 – October 19th, November 2nd, November 16th, November 30th, December 14th 
 
23. Outside School Hours Care  
OSH Care is available on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday only – we are only licenced for these 3 days at present. A 
reminder to all families that a new enrolment form for 2017 must be filled in for any children utilising this service. 
This form is available on our School Website. 
 
http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/enrolment_form_2017.pdf 
 
Each session begins at 3.25pm and concludes at 6pm. Specific information is available at the website below and prices 
are summarised below as well:  
 
Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/176/Outside-School-Hours-Care 
 

Permanent Enrolment $18    Casual Enrolment $20 
If collected before 4.30pm $11 

 

ENROLMENT FORMS MUST BE RETURNED FOR EACH STUDENT BEFORE THEY CAN PARTICIPATE 
IN THIS PROGRAM AFTER SCHOOL HOURS  
– WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY AND FRIDAY.  

 

http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/enrolment_form_2017.pdf
http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/page/176/Outside-School-Hours-Care
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24. Money at School  
Just a reminder to students and parents, that the Box on the side of the bench in the office should be utilised for any money 
which would be handed in at the office. This box sits near the alarm and should be utilised as much as possible. We would 
prefer money to not be put on the office bench. 

 
25. Medicine at School  
For those students required to have medication whilst at school, a Medication Request Form is required to be filled out, 
signed and returned to the school office prior to the student being administered medication.  Further copies are available 
at the Office. This does not apply to children with asthma with their puffer, although the office must be informed of the 
child’s needs in this regard. Any change to the child’s medical condition should be relayed to the office ASAP. 

 
 

 

Our general school rule is to 

“consider the feelings of others at all times”. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Music Lessons 2017 
Cliff Doorncamp is conducting both guitar and keyboard lessons at 
the school this year. Lessons are held each Monday with individual 
lessons lasting 20 minutes. The cost of the lessons is $17 per session 
(payable at time of lesson). For more information, please contact Cliff 
on 5828 6395 or 0474 769 963.  
 
 

 

 

VISITING ARTIST 
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BEING A COMMUNITY 
SCHOOL 

 



 

 

 

 

13 

 

 

 

 

 
 

THE PROPS LIST HAS BEEN SENT OUT VIA TIQBIZ – 3 PAGES 



 

 

 

 

14 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

15 

TALLY P.S. CALENDAR – TERM 2 2017 
 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

15 

Breakfast Club 

SS – Orienteering 

Cyber Safety Night 

16 

Chaplain 

SS – B. Ball 

17 

OSH 

Athletic Sports – 

Back Up Day 

 

18 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Breakfast Club 

 

19 

OSH 

LOTE / MUSIC 

Library 

Footy / Netball 

22 

Breakfast Club 

SS – Orienteering 

Water Excurs. 3-6 

23 

Chaplain 

SS – B. Ball 

PE / SCIENCE 

 

24 

OSH 

Speech Therapy 

25 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Breakfast Club 

Big. Morn. Tea 

Movie Night 

26 

OSH 

 

 

 

29 

Breakfast Club 

SS – Orienteering 

30 

Chaplain 

SS – B. Ball 

31 

OSH 

 

1 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Breakfast Club 

Book Fair Starts 

Science Excurs. 

2 

OSH 

LOTE / MUSIC 

Library 

 

 

 

5 

Breakfast Club 

SS – Orienteering 

6 

Chaplain 

SS – B. Ball 

PE / SCIENCE 

 

7 

OSH 

 

8 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Breakfast Club 

Life Ed. Van 

9 

OSH 

 

12 

Queen’s Birthday 

13 

Curriculum Day   

– Report Writing 

14 

OSH 

School Council 

Speech Therapy 

15 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Breakfast Club 

 

16 

OSH 

LOTE / MUSIC 

Library 

 

 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

10 

 

11 

 

12 

 

13 

 

14 

 

 

 

 

 

17 

Easter Monday 

18 

Term 2 Begins 

Chaplain 

Newsletter - full 

 

19 

OSH 

Speech Therapy 

20 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Breakfast Club 

Playgroup 

21 

OSH 

LOTE / MUSIC 

Library 

 

 

 

24 

Breakfast Club 

Mini Newsletter 

Anzac Biscuits 

Wreath Making 

25 

Anzac Day 

26 

OSH 

Leaders Conf. 

School Council 

Finance Train. 

27 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Breakfast Club 

School Photos  

Pie Orders Due 

28 

OSH 

ART 

 

 

1 

Breakfast Club 

Newsletter - full 

SS – Orienteering 

Parents Club Mtg. 

2 

Chaplain 

Athletic Sports 

SS – B. Ball 

3 

OSH 

Mother’s Day 

Activity Day 

 

 

 

 

4 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Breakfast Club 

Playgroup 

Responsible Pet 

Cross Country 

5 

OSH 

LOTE / MUSIC 

Library 

 

8 

Breakfast Club 

Mini Newsletter 

SS – Orienteering 

9 

Chaplain 

PE / SCIENCE 

SS – B. Ball 

Pie Delivery Day 

 

 

10 

OSH 

School Council 

11 

OSH 

Chaplain 

Breakfast Club 

 

12 

OSH 

ART 

Div. C. Country 

 

 

14 – Mother’s Day 

MAY / JUNE 

 

MAY / JUNE 

 

NAPLAN – GRADES 3 AND 5 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 


